
MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:

Resolution determining that a public emergency requiring rent control in the City of New York continues to exist and will continue to exist after April 1, 2003.

TYPE OF LEGISLATION:

Resolution

SUBMITTED BY:

The Speaker (Council Member Miller) and Council Members Provenzano, Quinn and Katz.

REASONS FOR SUPPORT:

According to the Housing Vacancy Survey of 2002, New York City has a vacancy rate of approximately 3 percent.  This survey indicates that there are approximately 60,000 rent control units in the City.  This resolution would extend the protection of rent control and help address the needs of the City which has a shortage of affordable housing by helping to keep rent control tenants in their homes.

